
Year-End Meeting 
Camden Town Council Meeting 

December 30, 2019 
Camden-Jackson Twp. Library, Reading Room 

 
The Year-End Meeting of the Camden Town Council opened at 9:00am by Vice-President Mark Schock.  
Present were Member Andrew Robison, Clerk Treasurer Pat Casserly, Clerk Elect Jeff Sieber, Jerry Snavely 
and Marshal Jill Hammond.  Council President Brent Deel was absent.  Mr. Robison provided the motions to 
accept the minutes from the December 11th regular meeting, the Year End Docket, and Allowance Docket. 
Mr. Schock provided the seconds for approval of all reports.  Prior to the start of the meeting, Members 
were given an opportunity to review the claims and ask questions. 
 
An adjustment for correcting a meter reading error for Bobby Yerkes, 389 E. Main Street, in the amount of 
$15.82 was approved following a motion from Mr. Robison. 
 
The liability insurance through RME, Tokio Marine HCC, was accepted by a motion from Mr. Robison.  It was 
noted the insurance had an overall increase of $542 over the cost in 2019. 
 
Mr. Robison made the motion to move forward with replacing the carpet at the Medical Center accepting 
the quote from Eikenberry Furniture with a cap of $8,500.  Memorial Hospital stated in an email they would 
be willing to contribute $4,400 towards the cost, once they receive an invoice.  It was also decided to have 
the painting done by the same people who will be painting the town office.   
 
Mr. Snavely questioned the Council on how to address an issue with a citizen on East Main Street.  The 
problem concerns large rocks placed along SR 218 that were pushed aside and the citizen thought it was 
done by Mr. Snavely.  He wants the rocks moved back to their original location.  Following discussion, Mr. 
Schock asked Marshal Hammond to speak with him and explain the rocks were probably moved by a large 
truck turning the corner and not a town employee.  Also, the rocks were in the highway right-of-way and 
should be set back further. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:11.    
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